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Sunday, 
September 9,  

2018

 Our program will be our 
4th Annual  

Butterfly Release. 

Please see page 7  
for more information on 

this special event. 
The butterfly release 
will take the place of 
our regular monthly 

meeting. There will be no 
sharing sessions after the 
release, but please join 

us for refreshments in the 
church’s Fellowship Hall. 

Sunday, 
October 28,  

2018
 Our speaker will be  

Connie Lappa, MSW, 
clinical social worker 

and therapist with Isaly 
Counseling Services, who 

will speak about  
Pregnancy Loss.  

The  
Special Sharing 

 will be an ongoing discus-
sion with our speaker.  

Sharing Groups 
1st time attending, Newly  
Bereaved Up to One Year, 
Grief 1-2 years, 3-5 years, 
over 5 years and Siblings 

Over 16 Years

Sunday, 
November 18,  

2018 
 Our program will be  

Grief and the Holidays, 
led by our own Lillian 

Meyers, Ph.D., Clinical 
Psychologist and bereaved 
mother, who will lead our 

annual discussion on 
preparing for the upcoming 

holiday season. 
 

The Special Sharing 
will be a continuing 

discussion on preparing for 
the holidays. 

Sharing Groups 
1st time attending, Newly  
Bereaved Up to One Year, 
Grief 1-2 years, 3-5 years, 
over 5 years and Siblings 

Over 16 Years
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Fall Monthly Meetings
Meetings are held at Bower Hill Community Church  

from 2:30 - 5:30 p.m.
70 Moffett St, Mt. Lebanon, PA 15243 (off of Bower Hill Road)

Please sign in at the welcome table on the lower level of the church.  
PLEASE NOTE!! ALL NEW MEMBERS WHO ARE ATTENDING A MEETING  

FOR THE FIRST TIME, PLEASE ARRIVE BEFORE 1:30 PM TO SIGN IN.  
You will then join the regular meeting at 2:30. 

DIRECTIONS TO BOWER HILL COMMUNITY CHURCH:  
70 Moffett Street, Mt. Lebanon, PA 15243
Downtown: through Fort Pitt Tunnels. Exit 5A Banksville Rd. (Rte 19S), bearing right onto Banksville Rd. for 
2.3 miles. The last few blocks of Banksville Rd. become McFarland Rd. before you bear right on to Beverly 
Rd. Go 0.6 miles to Cochran Rd., turn left and go 0.2 miles to Bower Hill Rd. Turn right and go 0.5 miles and 
turn right on to Moffett St. Bower Hill Community Church is on the right.
From Rt. 19: when you enter Mt. Lebanon, follow signs for Washington Rd. At light turn on Bower Hill Rd. 
Continue 1.7 miles on Bower Hill Rd and turn right on to Moffet Street. Parking available in the North Parking 
Lot of the church.
From Airport: East on I-376 to I-79S/Pittsburgh (Exit 64A). Take Exit 55 (Heidelberg/Collier). Take the 
Washington Pike ramp toward Bridgeville, then slight right onto Washington Pike/PA-50.  Turn left onto 
Vanadium Road. Go about 1.5 miles, turn left onto Bower Hill Road.  Go straight about 2.5 miles, then turn 
left onto Moffet St.  Church is on the right.

The mission of The Compassionate Friends is 
to assist families toward the positive resolution 
of grief following the death of a child of any age 
and to provide knowledge to help others to be 
supportive.
The Compassionate Friends (TCF) is an 
international non-profit, self-help support 
organization which offers friendship and 
understanding and hope to families who are 
grieving the death of a child of any age from any 
cause. There is no religious affiliation. There are 
no membership fees or dues, and all bereaved 
family members are welcome.
The Compassionate Friends was originally 
founded in England in 1969. The first U.S. 
Chapter was organized in 1972. The Pittsburgh 
Chapter began in 1978.

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS
Box 3696 •  Oak Brook, IL 60522-3696

Toll Free: 1-877-969-0010
Fax: 630-990-0246

Website: www.compassionatefriends.org
email: nationaloffice@compassionatefriends.org

PITTSBURGH PA CHAPTER
P.O. Box 15495 

Pittsburgh, PA 15237 
Phone: 412-835-1105

Website: www.tcfpittsburgh.org

PITTSBURGH CHAPTER CO-LEADERS
Pauline Sambol:  412-585-0787
chapter.leader@tcfpittsburgh.org 

Megan Talbot:  814-860-4732
co-leader@tcfpittsburgh.org 

REGIONAL COORDINATOR
John Taylor: 

304-280-4389 
taylorjohna@yahoo.com 

United Way #2647
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TCF-Pittsburgh Chapter Notes
• Change to newsletter time frames – Starting

next year, we will change the newsletter time
frames to reflect regular quarters. To prepare
for this, our next newsletter (Winter 2018-
2019) will include four months: December
2018 and January, February and March 2019.
Afterwards, our quarterly newsletters will
include the following months:

Spring – April, May and June 
Summer – July, August and September 

Fall – October, November and December 
Winter – January, February and March  

• Save the date! – Our Candlelight
Remembrance Service will be held on
Sunday, December 9, 2018. Look for more
details on this annual event soon! December
9 is also the date of The Compassionate
Friends’ Worldwide Candle Lighting;
for more information, visit https://www.
compassionatefriends.org/event/22nd-annual-
worldwide-candle-lighting/

 Our Condolences… 
• To the family and friends of Elaine M, who passed away 

in June. Elaine and her husband, Bob, joined TCF after 
the death of their son, Rob. Elaine volunteered for us for 
many years, helping to greet and sign up newcomers, 
and she and Bob facilitated the lighting of the candles 
during many of our annual Candlelight Remembrance 
Services in December. Her warm smile and big hugs will 
be remembered and cherished. She will be missed 
terribly by our TCF family.

• To the family and friends of William M, who passed away 
in July. Bill and his wife, Mary Jane, joined TCF after the 
death of their son, Neal. Mary Jane is a member of our 
Steering Committee and has been volunteering for TCF 
for many years. She currently coordinates our process of 
writing notes that are sent to our members on their loved 
ones’ birthday and anniversary dates.

4TH ANNUAL 

Butterfly Release 
Our fourth annual butterfly release will be held on Sunday, September 9, 2018 at 2:30 p.m. on the lawn 
of Bower Hill Community Church. Upon arrival, each registered TCF family will receive a complimentary 
monarch butterfly to release in memory of their loved one as well as any extra butterflies that they may have 
ordered. Additional butterflies will be available for purchase at the event. The afternoon will include a brief 
memorial service followed by a reading of the names of those we have loved and lost. Light refreshments 
will be served indoors following the butterfly release. We invite you to bring a dozen cookies or other 
treats to share, along with a picture of your loved one, to the event. 

The butterfly release will take the place of our regular meeting in September. 

For your comfort, please bring a blanket or lawn chair to the butterfly release. We will NOT be able to 
provide any chairs this year. Members MUST provide their own chairs/blankets to sit on. 

In case of heavy rain, we will hold the service indoors and you will take your butterflies 
with you for release after the rain. 

REMINDER: The butterfly release will start 
PROMPTLY at 2:30 p.m.! 
We hope to see you there!
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Beautiful Butterfly 
Beautiful butterfly, stay awhile Your social visits make me smile 
I know your name, And why you came To get me through each 
daily trial. 

Black on brilliant orange hue I cannot get enough of you 
Can you stay Throughout the day  
Or will you leave as you always do? 

Beautiful butterfly, please don’t go 
I need you more then you could know  
I know it’s you From the things you do 
You come and give me quite a show 

From the moment you came to be There are blessings for us to see 
I fear the day You go away No longer will you visit me 

Beautiful butterfly, I’ll let you go But in my heart of hearts I’ll know 
You’re always there You’ll always care  
I’ll feel the love you’ve come to show 

I miss you each and every day And in your own very special way 
You come to me And let me see That we will meet again one day 

Donna Gerrior TCF Pasco County, FL 
In Memory of Rob

Just 10 Weeks
For just 10 weeks 
I had you to myself. 
And 10 weeks seems too short a time 
For you to have changed me so profoundly. 
In just 10 weeks I came to know you . . . 
And to love you. 
You came to trust me with your life. 
Oh, what a life I had planned for you! 
Just 10 weeks. 
Then I lost you. 
I lost a lifetime of hopes, 
Plans, dreams, and aspirations. 
A slice of my future simply vanished overnight. 
Just 10 weeks. 
It wasn’t enough time to convince others how 
Special and important you were. 
How odd, a truly unique person has died recently 
And no one is mourning the passing. 
Just 10 weeks. 
And no “normal” person would cry all night over 
A tiny 10 week fetus, or get depressed and 
withdrawn 
Day after endless day. 
No one would, so why am I? 
You were just 10 weeks, my little one. 
But it seems you only needed 10 weeks 
To make my life so much richer and give 
Me a small glimpse of eternity. 

Susan Erling 
TCF St. Paul, MN

Nostalgia 
As school bells ring, young voices sing. 
And small ones shout with glee. 
The autumn air beckons school to start, 
And left alone am I. 
What makes me feel so down and blue 
And boggled down with thoughts of you? 
I see the school bus passing by, 
And find myself with a tear in my eye. 
Is it the clothes that we can’t buy, 
While others grab for jeans to try? 
Or is it autumn in the air 
That pulls at heartstrings – already bare? 
Maybe it’s falling leaves and dying grass, 
Whatever the reason that stirs my heart, 
Every year when school must start, 
Reminds me how much I miss you.  

Barbara Williams  
TCF, Fort Wayne, IN

  Josh  
1996 - 2017 

In Memoriam 
Loving Memories of a Special Son 

To lose someone so special 
is really hard to bear 

it hardly seems believable 
that you’re no longer here 
You left us far too early 

before your time, it seems 
and now you’ll never have the chance 

to fulfill all those dreams 
However hard it is though 

we’ll take comfort in the thought 
of all the memories we have 

and the happiness you brought 
You always lived life to the full 

but ours won’t be the same 
until the day when we can see 

your smiling face again 
We love and miss you tremendously Joshie! 

Keep sending us butterflies from Heaven Josh. 

Love, Mom, Dad, Emily and Grandma 
FOREVER IN OUR HEARTS 

FOREVER 21 J5M
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A TIME OF MEDITATION 
Thanksgiving...a time of meditation and thankfulness... 
Thanksgiving ...a time of bitter pain and haunting 
memories...for many a bereaved parent. 
“How will we cope with the holiday?” “How will we 
survive this happy time?” “What is there to be thankful 
for?” These questions toss upon our souls, at times, at 
the very dark times, and taunt us with doubt and fear. 
Fighting the creeping bitterness, we wait and long for the 
days of January. 
As the years pass, however, the holidays are no 
longer totally tinged with horror and emptiness. As the 
acceptance of the death settles in our hearts, the holiday 
smiles become more genuine. At least some of the 
warmth returns. But for parents who have only recently 
(and recently can encompass months and years) 
suffered the death of a child, the holidays are bleak 
indeed. 
Perhaps the most important thing to remember is that 
despondency and sorrow at this time of year are normal. 
What else could be expected off a grieving parent? Joy? 
Laughter? A sense of overflowing love and outstretched 
arms? No...never. 
We can refrain from demanding too much of ourselves. 
We can recognize that at this point we are emotionally 
exhausted, we are lonely, and we are sad. Maybe we are 
also angry, guilty and/or bitter. The feelings that arrive 
with the beginning of a holiday without our beloved sons 
and daughters are not to be ignored or pushed aside into 
the corner of our hearts. 
By recognizing all of this, we can say “no” to situations 
or people, even loved friends, who will create more 
pain. We can cry, silently or loudly, without shame. We 
can long for the essence of our children and we can 
remember them with love. 
The dreams of lifetimes die when children die. The hurt 
is often nearly unbearable. But if we allow ourselves the 
freedom of grief and sorrow, we also open the paths of 
new happiness and new hopes and new dreams. And the 
child who was a part of us will live in our memories and 
our hearts. 
I recently read a book about beginnings and endings, 
depicting how days don’t end but night begins, autumn 
marks the beginning of winter, and leaves fall from the 
tree to the ground and feed the earth for new life. 
Death is a final ending to life on earth. For bereaved 
parents, however, who suffer the pain, the tragedy, the 
terrible doubts, the ending of a life can be a beginning 
of new feelings, new understanding, and hopefully, new 
compassion. 
But first we need to follow the instincts of our souls and 
allow our bodies and hearts to grieve. 
TCF Terre Haute, IN 
From We Need Not Walk Alone

Beyond Surviving: 
“Twenty-Five Commandments” 
Hundreds of books have been written about loss and grief. 
Few have addressed the aftermath of suicide for survivors. 
Here again, there are no answers; only suggestions from 
those who have lived through and beyond the event. I’ve 
compiled their thoughts. 

1. Know you can survive. You may not think so, but you can.
2. Struggle with “why” it happened until you no longer

need to know “why,” or until you are satisfied with partial
answers.

3. Know you may feel overwhelmed by the intensity of your
feelings, but all your feelings are normal.

4. Anger, guilt, confusion, forgetfulness are common
responses. You are not crazy – you are in mourning.

5. Be aware you may feel appropriate anger at the person,
at the world, at God, at yourself.

6. You may feel guilty for what you think you did or did not
do.

7. Having suicidal thoughts is common. It does not mean
that you will have to act on these thoughts.

8. Remember to take one day at a time.
9. Find a good listener with whom to share. Call someone if

you need to talk.
10. Don’t be afraid to cry. Tears are healing.
11. Give yourself time to heal.
12. Remember, the choice was not yours. No one is the sole

influence in another’s life.
13. Expect setbacks. Don’t panic if emotions return like a tidal

wave. You may only be experiencing a remnant of grief;
an unfinished piece.

14. Try to put off major decisions.
15. Give yourself permission to get professional help.
16. Be aware of the pain of your family and friends.
17. Be patient with yourself and with others who may not

understand.
18. Set your own limits and learn to say no.
19. Steer clear of people who want to tell you what or how to

feel.
20. Know that there are support groups that can be helpful,

such as The Compassionate Friends, or Survivors of
Suicide groups. If not, ask a professional to help start
one.

21. Call on your personal faith to help you through.
22. It is common to experience physical reactions to your

grief, i.e., headaches, loss of appetite, inability to sleep,
etc.

23. The willingness to laugh with others and at yourself is
healing.

24. Wear out your questions, anger, guilt, or other feelings
until you can let them go.

25. Know that you will never be the same again, but you can
survive and go beyond just surviving.

Iris Bolton, author of My Son, My Son
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Autumn Returns 
Autumn approaches 
and as it encroaches 
my flowerbeds to lay them bare 
Again I’m reminded 
I must not be blinded 
to a message there I must share 
It’s so sad for me 
when I cannot see 
the color that now graces my yard 
But I know in the spring 
the Lord God will bring 
renewed growth & color as a reward 
This autumn I remember 
that it was in September 
thirty years ago that my child was due 
But she arrived late 
and chose her own date 
of October 5th to make her debut 
And for 24 all too brief years 
amidst laughter and tears 
her life before us quickly unfurled 
Now I reflect with a sigh 
remembering seasons fly by 
as though in another far world 
I remember her smiles 
and also her scowls 
and a myriad of looks in between 
Those memories are so dear 
and keep her still near 
since she can no longer be seen 
For too soon it broke my heart 
when she was called to depart 
for eternity & her heavenly home 
But even though here I stay 
I’m reminded each day 
Christ’s with me & I’m not alone 
So when autumn causes me to reflect 
I know I’ll never reject 
the good that God’s grace can give 
And on her gravestone you’ll see 
scripture He gave to me 
“Because I live, you also shall live”  
John 14:19 

Poem is in Pearl Smith’s book “My March 
Forth from March Fourth” 
Written in 1995 in loving memory of Karen  
by her mother, Pearl Smith. Karen’s 30th 
birthday would have been on October 6, 
1995. On October 6, 2018, Karen would be 
53.

 Adam  

Three things in human life are important.  
The first is to be kind. The second is to be kind. And the third, is to be kind.  

             -Henry James 
You were all three, Adam. We love you and miss seeing you.  

Your kindness mattered. 

Mom, Dad & Noah

Candace 
Candace, your absence is profoundly felt, the hold in my heart will never be 

filled, I think about you every day, the sadness is overwhelming.  
I try to see sunshine every day. You are missed as a daughter, a mother, a niece 

and a friend. Every once in a while I smell your perfume and 
 I know you are close. I hope you are at peace. 

You are my sunshine And my life’s breath. You are my lifeline I will never get 
over your death. I will keep you alive in my heart To me you will never be gone. I 

cherished you from the start For you are my sunshine, my song.  
Mom

 In Loving Memory of  
Josh  

1996 – 2017 

You never said I’m leaving You never said 
goodbye You were gone before we knew it, 

And only God knew why. 

A million times we needed you, A million 
times we cried If love alone could have 
saved you You never would have died. 

In life we loved you dearly In death we 
love you and always will In our hearts you 

hold a place No one could ever fill. 

It broke our hearts to lose you But you 
didn’t go alone Part of us went with you 

The day God took you home. 

Until we meet again,  
Josh Forever in our hearts  
Love, Grandma, Mom, 

Dad and Emily

              Sean 
There are certain people that’ll inhabit a small, quiet space inside your heart 
despite any circumstance, happening, or situation. They left a piece of 
themselves when your souls collided upon impact. And there they’ll always 
subtly remain. -Victoria Erickson 

Forever loved…Mom & Dad

 ♥Lovingly submitted♥ 
by 

Linda and Jenny  
Remembering our son and 

brother Matt 
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LOVE GIFT DONATION FORM - PLEASE SEND THIS FORM WITH YOUR CHECK
LOVE GIFTS are a loving memorial to our children, grandchildren and siblings, usually given on birthdays, anniversaries, 

holidays etc. Your gift may be accompanied by a poem or article for your loved one’s special day.

I, (print your name)____________________________________________________________________________wish to make a donation

 in memory of my: q Son q Daughter q Sister q Brother q Grandson q Granddaughter q _ _______________________________

(print their name)________________________________________________________________________________________________

Their Date of Birth:_ __________________________________ Their Date of Death:_____________________________________________
Please note: All love gifts, poems, etc. for the DEC/JAN/FEB/MAR 2018-2019 newsletter must be received by November 1, 2018.
Please make checks payable to: THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS and mail to: P.O. Box 15495, Pittsburgh, PA 15237

Please be sure to send all love gifts and poems to our mailing address above  
so that the love gift can be acknowledged in the correct month of your loved one’s birthday or anniversary.

A love gift is a contribution to honor our children, grandchildren, and siblings, who have died or a memorial for a relative or friend. To contribute a love 
gift, simply mail in the form below with your gift. There are no dues or fees to belong to TCF and FUNDS RECEIVED ARE USED FOR PRINTING AND 
MAILING EXPENSES, FOR PURCHASING LIBRARY MATERIALS, AND MISCELLANEOUS CHAPTER EXPENSES. These gifts are frequently given on 
the anniversary or birthday dates or in lieu of flowers when someone has died. Your donation is tax deductible. 
PLEASE NOTE: IF YOU WISH TO SEND A LOVE GIFT OR SUBMIT A POEM FOR YOUR LOVED ONE’S BIRTHDAY OR 
ANNIVERSARY DATE, PLEASE SEND THE INFORMATION TO THE POST OFFICE ADDRESS LISTED ON THE DONA-
TION FORM (RATHER THAN DROPPING IT IN THE MAILBOX AT THE MONTHLY MEETINGS), SO THAT WE CAN BE 
SURE IT IS ACKNOWLEDGED IN THE APPROPRIATE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER.  

We thank the following people for their kind generosity, love and sharing:
LOVE GIFTS

DA & MA, in memory of their son, AA 
DB, in memory of her son, JB, Jr. 

LB & JB, in memory of their son and brother, MB 
LD & DD, in memory of their son, GD 

LLD, in memory of her daughter, DLD, and grandson, DLD 
ME, in memory of her son, BE 

DG, in memory of her grandson, GLC 
DG, in memory of her daughter, CW 

MFH & JH, in memory of their son, SHi
GJ & KJ, in memory of their daughter, KCJ 

RK & BK, in memory of their son, JK 
BM & LM, in memory of their son, JM 

DP & DP, in memory of their daughter, DPB 
JP, in memory of her grandson, RC 
RP & JP, in memory of their son, ZP 

TR & MR, in memory of their daughter, KR 
RR, in memory of her grandson, JM 
JLR, in memory of her daughter, EB 

FS, FS Sr., & FS Jr., in memory of their daughter and sister, FAS
 MS, in memory of her daughter, MGS 

DS, in memory of her son, CMS 
DS & PS, in memory of their daughter, KCS  

AS & MS, in memory of their son, DMS, and sister, JAS 
DS, in memory of her daughter, LB 

AT, in memory of her sister, PG 
BT & LT, in memory of their son, JT 

CM, BM & EM, in memory of their son and brother, JM

MEMORIAL LOVE GIFTS 
RK & BK, in memory of EM and WM 
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Next issue will be
Dec/Jan/Feb/March 2018-2019

All love gifts, articles and speakers
will be due by November 1, 2018

Please respect the confidentiality of this newsletter.
If disposing of it, please shred.

We need not walk alone. We are the Compassionate Friends.
TCF Pittsburgh Phone:

412-835-1105
Highmark Caring Place: A Center for 

Grieving Children, Adolescents & their families
1-888-224-4673

Good Grief Center:
412-224-4700

e need not walk alone. We are the Compassionate Friends. We reach out to each other with love, with  
understanding, and with hope. The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different  
causes, but our love for them unites us. Your pain becomes my pain, just as your hope becomes my  
hope. We come together from all walks of life, from many different circumstances. We are a unique family 

because we represent many races, creeds, and relationships. We are young and we are old. Some of us are far 
along in our grief, but others still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope. 
Some of us have found our faith to be a source of strength, while some of us are struggling to find answers. Some of 
us are angry, filled with guilt or in deep depression, while others radiate an inner peace. But whatever pain we bring 
to this gathering of The Compassionate Friends, it is pain we will share, just as we share with each other our love 
for the children who have died. We are seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed 
to building a future together. We reach out to each other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger 
as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts, and help each other to grieve as well as to grow.
PLEASE NOTE: Per National Office of TCF, the parents and siblings credo has been combined and the above version is the one 
we are to use for children, siblings and grandparents.

The Compassionate Friends Credo
©2007

NEWSLETTER STAFF:
Susanna Zawacki 

Editor

Linda Bloom
Charlotte Hutchinson

If you'd like to receive this 
newsletter via email, please 

contact editor@tcfpittsburgh.org




